
February 2nd, 1925.

Brigadier-General Victor ’"illlams ,0.21. G. , 
Provincial Police Department,
Parliament Buildings,
Toronto, Ont.

Hy dear General:

I am in receipt of a letter from 
Samuol 3. Kerr, 115 Walpole Avenue, Toronto, in which 
he asks me if I can recommend him to you for a 
position on your Police Force. ' .

1 have much pleasure in doing so.
•Kerr has been a registered student at the Presbyterian 
College hero for some time and has been compelled to 
give up his university course on account of lack of 
funds. I knew the young man because he took quite a 
prominent part in the work of his year at the College.
He was President of the First Tear Arts Society and 
presided at several functions given under their auspices.
He seems to be a young man of considerable self-possession, 
speaks with a distinct brogue, is popular with his 
teachers and with the student-body, won the boxing 
championship at his wéight in his year, and generally 
is a very good fellow all round.

\

Dr. Fraser, the head of the Presby­
terian College, is also of the opinion that ho can be 
cordially recommended for a position on the Police Force. 
They are sorry he has been forced to leave the College.

I am,
v:lth kindest wishes to you personally,

Yours faithfully,


